HCC FACULTY SENATE
September 8 @ 1:00 pm—Central College LHSB 100
We will serve lunch!

I. Call to Order – Melissa Miller-Waters (MMW)
a. Meeting is called to order at 1:00pm 
b. MMW discusses general policy and recognizes new senators

II. Dr. Kurt Ewen and Dr. Andrea Burridge—Student Recovery Data
a. Dr. Ewen: hurricanes influence data, and this will cause a blip—ex. 2004 at Valencia College when hurricanes crisscrossed Florida. He comments we need data in order to respond to potential dropouts
b. Focus: how idea we think about surveys generally, and what we should do for alternatives; the student survey 
i. HCC already employs two national surveys:  Survey of Entering Student Engagement (SENSE) and Community College Survey of Student Engagement (CCSSE) 
1. SENSE looks at new students and how they engage in college; however, since this survey can take an entire class period, that approach should not be done (re: compressed semester)
2. CCSSE—the parent of SENSE—is a condensed version that’s geared toward class rather than college as a whole 
ii. Proposal—condensed SENSE for “top 10” courses at HCC—most likely to get new enrollment. Add SENSE to the EGLS3 to provide a broad view of how new students experienced Hurricane Harvey
1. Also provide faculty with references to the national sample
c. There is already work happening to get ready for Spring: the launch of a new way to bring in new students (new system: no specifics given)
i. Question:  have we used SENSE before?
1. Twice in a year, always targeted towards where there are new students. This is a randomized sample by CCSSE (approx. 100 chosen courses) 
d. Harvey student survey: 9 questions and demographics; demographics allow us to know student situation—allows more response to issues
i. Since survey opened 24-48 hours ago, 4000 students—about 15 percent of the email list—have responded. This small demographic seems consistent, so far: students have been hit harder than employees—50 percent in some way.
ii. Dr. Burridge: encourage students to fill out survey (re: will provide information for support/specific issues)
iii. Question: are students coming back after Harvey? 
1. 86 percent say they plan to start class. These names and student IDs go back into the system and are matching up--- 
2. Some are unable to start and have already dropped
3. Approx. 6 percent unsure; reason for uncertainty: primarily financial 
iv. Student Traffic/Transportation: 40 percent are experiencing transportation issues (e.g. lost personal vehicle, shared vehicle, water in the way)
v. Living Situation: approx. 50 percent are impacted: survey responses will help establish a dialogue 
1. 25 percent—some type of living transition during the semester. How this will impact class attendance?
vi. No impact to both Lodging and Transportation: only 40 percent
vii. Lost Supplies: e.g. Internet, books. How can we provide support?
viii. Student Employment Issues vs. Student Success: Approx. half of students had impacted employment during Harvey
1. 30 percent lost hours. 
2. Approx. 8 percent lost jobs.
3. Approx. 8 percent worked longer hours.
ix. This survey vs. past ones
1. Student appreciation of HCC and response
2. Student determination
3. How can HCC, in turn, provide more resources for our students? 
e. Back to Dr. Ewen: hosting webinar today at 3:30pm about this data, and will continue to develop a research plan, administer surveys, etc. All of this will culminate with a report. 
i. Ongoing process: the full impact could hit students next semester.
ii. Question: did you include a question addressing a student’s mental state?
1. No. There had to be a negotiation about types of questions; we worked from the premise that there will be follow-up.
iii. Question from David Ross: can we get a copy of this presentation?
1. Yes; this reflects the 24-hour responses. The student survey will be open into next week, so the presentation will be updated with broader samples.
iv. Question: have we considered the different needs of international students?
1. Last Thursday (9/1/2017), we convened forty people in a planning session to establish a recovery team that focuses on the needs of students and staff. (This will be under the Associate Vice Chancellor of student planning).
v. Question: where is the link to the Harvey student survey? 
1. We want this to be highly visible, so yesterday, we added it to Peoplesoft and pushed the survey by text message; Mohamad Tlass (MT) and Dr. Norma Perez (NP) also encouraged Faculty to send this to students. It is also on the homepage.
2. We want to know how students are doing; many students are saying that they’re now homeless, so there has been a team to reach out. The foundation is also working on getting resources out for this.
vi. Question: are publishers working on book relief?
1. Barnes & Noble is one working—but I don’t have the details at this time.
vii. Non-member business: before moving on to next item, David White introduces representatives from Association Members Benefits Advisors (AMBA).
1. Two representatives are assigned to HCC: they discuss benefits of Texas Community College Teachers Association (TCCTA) membership and the benefits offered by Texas Retired Teachers Association (TRTA)

III. Approval of July 2017 Minutes—Thank you, Stacey Higdon 

IV. Treasurer’s Report – Ritu Raju 
a. Ritu Raju is not present but has prepared a PPT presentation.
b. Brief Goals: to build financial records because we did not have a lot of statements; to investigate endowment; to streamline the Bedichek-Orman budget and the disbursement of these funds
i. Almost half a million in total endowments; 15595.95 in revenues from Bedichek-Orman; 11000 to adjuncts for Professional Development
ii. All original endowment agreements and statements are now on file 
iii. The Finance Committee not only worked to clean up internal records, but has also done lots of external work.
1. Ex. Engaged with foundation to expedite the process for emergency funds
c. Request for clarity regarding the second slide of the presentation (re: B-O funds): MMW comments that this refers to the MyHCC form to request professional development funds. 

V. Standing Committee Reports 
a. Compensation, Benefits, Workload – David Wilcox 
i. MMW: we made it through the third phase of salary increase and Talent Engagement (TE) has agreed to add an additional step for the next several years. 
ii. MMW: we still want TE to make salary scales and explanations public; this is a continuing item
1. David White interjects that he can post the salary scales to the Senate website if the Senate approves 
iii. MMW: we still need something fair for Co-Op compensation and to work on Continuing Education workload; the consensus is that these things have a good shot at success with Dr. Norma Perez in the Interim VC position.
iv. Joyce Miller-Alper (JR): while the FT raise happened, adjuncts did not get a raise, nor were they recognized at all in the Chancellor’s salary email.
b. Adjunct Affairs—
i. Nothing to report; instead, Adjunct Caucus (developed from Adjunct Affairs) comments on its year of development. (There’s an expansion of this report later in the agenda.) 
c. Finance –Ritu Raju 
i. See Treasurer’s report: the PPT was presented in Ritu Raju’s absence
ii. MMW: we would like to have a seat on the board; we are still hopeful that there will be more transparency
d. Professional Development –Helen Graham
i. We closed our books in July. If you still need reimbursement for B-O grants, this will resume in September. 
ii. Major achievements: we oversaw B-O and also had Dana Bedichek (the daughter) in attendance; we had a successful conference in March and the inaugural All-Faculty Retreat in Galveston
e. Educational Affairs – Antrece Baggett
i. Definition of Rigor - after about 18 months of back-and-forth, focusing on the definition, we met with administration. We worked to include Workforce in the definition and considered accreditation purposes
1. The Dean’s Council has accepted the definition, and now we are taking it to the Chancellor’s Cabinet
ii. Two topics we want to approach in 2017-2018: Testing Center and Proctoring
1. Problems with both: for example, adjuncts don’t have the available resources to administer makeups. Some programs need to have 30 percent of exams live proctored. 
f. Policies and Procedures—Laurel Lacroix 
i. MMW:  this group has been very successful during 2016-2017, and will continue to be proactive 
ii. Question: is the comprehensive Handbook complete?
1. MMW: Yes, but not yet posted for all-- 
g. Student Success 
i. MMW: this committee mainly looked at other institutions’ best practices and services; this group will likely continue this approach
h. Graduation – Darin Baskin
i. MMW: while graduation is moving back under Student Services, this committee will continue its focus. 
i. Instructional Technology –Stacey Higdon (SH)
i. To avoid meeting on the day of Senate and allow for stronger turnout, our first meeting will shift to early afternoon on a different date. Please look for a poll to determine the best time during the week.
ii. Online Grade Change Update for new delegates
1. Phase 1: active since May 2017; this allows for immediate grade change for 72 hours after grades are due. No approvals are needed.
2.  Phase 2 will allow for the entire process with approvals to go online. 
iii. Task force on online proctoring has convened. Discovery discussion on September 7th with Dr. Steve Levey, Dr. Aaron Knight, Lorah Gough, and Eva Gonzalez. The next meeting on November 2nd—after midterms—in order to determine how initial findings are working.
j. Diversity and Inclusion
i. MMW: we met twice during the summer: with an emissary from the Office of Institutional Equity and to consider goals and agendas
ii. If you are interested, please look for the sign-up for this committee.

VI. Dr. Norma Perez, Interim Vice Chancellor of Instructional Services 
a. Initially scheduled for agenda item II – shifted down: begins at 2:05pm
b. Brief update: selection committee for Vice chancellor position is behind schedule, so she should be with us for the next academic year.
c. Hurricane Harvey challenges (start of term)
i. Chancellor asked if she recommended starting September 6th; she recommended late start to address student and staff uncertainty. 
ii. Letter has already gone to the Coordinating Board about the late start.
iii. Sound decision: other colleges (e.g. Lone Star, San Jacinto) are having trouble with early start.
iv. Thank you for the quick turnaround on program plans for make-up hours; this could also be needed for SACS (no cancellation as of now)
d. Pro-Faculty stance: she wants to support us and will work to address our issues (ex.  committee resources); she works best with collaboration, so she is trying to let Deans know she wants to work with Faculty.
e. Inclusion: the bottom line is how is this going to make things more effective for our students? She is committed to serve Faculty, and asks us to let her know how she can help. 
f. Question from David White: where are we in the Integrity Reporting Process (i.e. cheating policy)?
i. MMW: you are invited to our meeting on Thursday 
ii. NP: this will be presented to Deans, and then will go back to Faculty. Then, we can go to the Cabinet with it.
g. Question: will the Professional Development travel funds remain? 
i. This will remain; however, next year, the Chancellor wants to move to zero-based budgeting. (not certain for the future) 
h. Question: as we work to compress instruction, at the same time, we are told not to overload students. Is there a plan in place to provide failing students with more support? 
i. NP: comments students are advised now (rather than later) to look at situation; tutoring is extended on weekends; plan to open lab and library computers for extended hours
1. Recognition that HCC will lose enrollment because of Harvey, and we are prepared to lose more: we will not water down curriculum. 
i. Question from Program Coordinator: because of compressed semester, can program assessments be pushed from the Fall to the Spring?
i. NP: talk to Sandy (Sandra Fulton) to get a stronger answer
j. Question: what language should we use to encourage students that dropping the class in in their best interests? 
i. NP: all situations are different, of course; consider telling them straight to drop by showing them their progress 
k. Question: is Student Services going to increase the counseling staff?
i. NP: this is in the works, so contact your Dean of Students for assistance
ii. Someone asks if this program is assessable online. NP: not at this time.
iii. Early Alerts are still recommended, especially if Student Services does not respond quickly; NP needs to know, too, if Student Services is dropping the ball.
l. NP will work to get resources to MT before Monday, September 11th 
m. Nathan Smith comments some Faculty are telling DE students they are behind and should drop courses
i. NP- will send email on DE listserv that students should not be penalized; professors should adjust due dates

VII. Special Committees and Caucuses	
a. Past Presidents – David White
i. MMW: this group convenes to give advice to the current President and the President-Elect
ii. David White passes this position to MMW (now Immediate Past President)
b. Chair Caucus—Nikky Boutte-Heiniluoma (NBH)
i. Alan Ainsworth presents in NBH’s absence.
ii. [bookmark: _GoBack]Informal meeting (because of delayed start of classes) to discuss inclusion of Essentials Statement in syllabus, financial aid disbursement, Dual Credit start dates, the ongoing need for empathy vs. sympathy, the state of buildings (mostly good) 
iii. Psychology Chair takes on 10-week role of P-16 Director from Scott Godley; she is approaching this from a faculty-centric role
iv. At next meeting: discussion of Chair elections for next spring; this discussion will begin next week with a core group led by Susan Goll
c. Bedichek-Orman Auction—Linda Graham and Sheryl Ballard
i. MMW: we will return to this after MT takes the floor; instead—
ii. The soon-to-be recognized Adjunct Caucus (developed from Adjunct Affairs) provides a more detailed report—Chuck LaMendola 
iii. This group has met numerous times and are in process of writing bylaws; the goal is to be under special caucuses These bylaws should be ready for presentation at next Senate meeting
iv. The Caucus is anticipating problems with corralling adjuncts, and plans to use digital methods to get out the word. As Senators, please also talk to your adjuncts regarding this opportunity and tell them to get involved. 
d. Faculty Conference—Linda Comte
i. nothing to report

VIII. President’s Report – Melissa Miller-Waters
a. Updates from Chancellor and Board
i. Nothing to report
b. Updates on VCIS
i. Nothing to report

IX. Unfinished Business
a. After Harvey status check
i. MMW: Catastrophic Leave and pay announcements for the missing week were well-timed. 
ii. MMW: turn off “Clutter” feature in email. 
iii. Campus Donation Centers: goal is to build on work started a year ago; create a foothold for food and supplies for our students. 
1. Emails are so that we can staff donation tables
2. Each campus does process differently: some provide intake and outtake at one location; some want to do this at different locales.
3. Email MMW if interested or if you need assistance
iv. Question from MMW: was there enough communication regarding disaster response?
1. Timing felt a little delayed
2. MMW: Harvey page on MyHCC is being built out, but it should have been up on Thursday before the storm.
b. Further thoughts from Alan Ainsworth on Transformation: MMW wants NP to put up our comprehensive Handbook so that we can all be working from the same documents; this discussion is happening on Tuesday, September 12th
c. Farewell to 2016-2017: thank you to Cabinet, committee chairs, past presidents, and senators. 

X. New Business
a. Passing of the Gavel
i. MMW passes the gavel at 2:37pm, and MT takes the floor.
b. Election of New Officers
i. Nominations are opened for Secretary
1. Stacey Higdon is sole nomination, and becomes Secretary by a vote of acclamation
ii. Nominations are opened for Treasurer
1. James Battieste is the sole nomination, and becomes Treasurer by a vote of acclamation.
iii. Nominations are opened for Vice-President
1. Ritu Raju is the sole nomination, but David White has to contact her for acceptance. 
2. David Ross calls for a short recess for this purpose; RR accepts nomination by phone, and David White affirms this at 2:48pm.
3. David Ross closes the nomination, and Ritu Raju becomes Vice-President by a vote of acclamation. 
iv. Nominations are opened for President-Elect
1. Darrin Baskin is the sole nomination during meeting. Per bylaws, nominations remain open until the next meeting. 
c. President’s Report—President Mohamad Tlass
i. Resolutions coming out of committees: motion to endorse attaching SENSE to EGLS3. Seconded.
1. Discussion
a. Concern that there will be too much for students to absorb with the two surveys: SENSE looks at first three weeks; EGLS3 focuses on the end. 
b. Should SENSE be a follow-up survey? MMW comments that overall goal is to have fewer instruments: the survey will be condensed/modified to reflect the end of term.
c. Reservation: is this a back-door move to make EGLS3 more integral in the faculty review process?
i. Consensus based on Ewen’s presentation: this will be the approach for this semester—not the norm.
d. Voting: merging the SENSE with EGLS3 for this semester only and the 10 most populated courses.  
i. Unanimous decision for merging the surveys

ii. President’s Agenda and Goals: based on Gallup Strength Elements—Success to a Functional Team: Trust, Compassion, Hope, Stability through Transparency 
1. MT: In order to serve you, what do you need?
a. Continuity 
b. Proactiveness 
c. Respect
d. Resources/Support 
i. Office(s)—preferably secured
ii. Universal copy codes
iii. Access codes
iv. More monitored parking spaces
v. Campus ATMs (without $5.00 fees)
vi. Financial support for the Adjunct Academy 
vii. Prioritization of pay for adjuncts 
e. Transparency 
i. Clarity in legal contracts (both sides)
ii. Open lines of communication
iii. Clarity in legal contracts (both sides)
iv. Less bureaucracy
v. Faculty inclusion on Policy and Procedures 

XI. Announcements
a. Bedichek-Orman Auction—October 13
i. Linda Graham has flyers, provides us with a preview show of the rummage sale, and updates us on items: she has gotten a new company to donate a 10-20 person wine tasting, so good stuff continues to arrive. 
ii. Please donate, and come to the auction!
iii. Question: how long are donations accepted?
1. MT:  accepted at HCC libraries up to the week before the auction.
b. Professor Burnette Thompson of Math passed away recently; details regarding services are in the latest HCC news.
c. David White (for Linda Comte): importance for all to join TCCTA; David White- membership is $45/year for full-time FT and $35/year for Adjuncts
i. Annual conference in Dallas (Frisco, TX: March 1-3, 2018)
ii. Leadership conference in September 
d. SH: Pure Justice is a forthcoming student organization at Central. The parent organization is a Houston-based social justice group that is interested in securing fair legal representation for all, regardless of background. Official club recognition has been delayed at this point, but if you are interested in learning more, please email stacey.higdon@hccs.edu 
e. MMW and Parish Conkling (PC): developing Gender/LGBT book club – PC will probably make a Facebook page for updates, so, if you have not already, please email her at parish.conkling@hccs.edu if you are interested. The first book is Wide Sargasso Sea
f. JR: NPR interview with an emphasis on importance on community colleges; will send link to MT 
g. Pizza and drinks remain: please take leftovers.
h. Advanced Colloquium of Inter-Collegiality 

XII. Adjournment (no “second” required) 
a. Meeting is adjourned at 3:19pm.

NEXT MEETING:  October 20, 1:00 at Central’s Learning Hub, Room 100
